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SUBJECT: GRANT AWARD FOR WEST COYOTE HILLS OPEN 

SPACE ACQUISITION  
 

 
SUMMARY 

The City was awarded a $40,000 grant from the Henry W. and Ellen R. Warne Family 
Endowment (Warne) for acquisition of open space in the West Coyote Hills. 
 
RECOMMENDATION  

Accept the Warne grant and approve a budget transfer of $40,000 in grant funds and 
allocate the funds to the West Coyote Hills Acquisition project 54036. 
 
PRIORITY POLICY STATEMENT 

This item matches the following Priority Policy Statement/s: 

 Infrastructure and City Assets. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 

Increase in one-time only dedicated revenue of $40,000. 
 
DISCUSSION 

The City of Fullerton was awarded an additional grant of $40,000 for the acquisition of 
Neighborhoods 1 and 3 of the Chevron / Pacific Coast Homes development project in 
West Coyote Hills from the Henry W. and Ellen R. Warne Family Endowment. The total 
amount awarded from the Warne endowment is $140,000. In total, the City has been 
awarded $28.2 million in grant funding for acquisition of open space in the West Coyote 
Hills.  The City is working with its external legal counsel and Chevron / PCH to bring 
forward a purchase and sale agreement for City Council consideration at potentially the 
July 16, 2019 City Council meeting.   


